Unapproved Minutes of the Walden Woods Conservancy Board Meeting of August 26, 2015
1.  Call to order: the meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  Directors present: DeBisschop, Tanner, Palladino, Onessimo, Webber, Lattimer, Tracy, Bernier, Brand, Raupach and Clark.
2.  Approval of Minutes of preceding meetings:

The minutes of the meeting of July 29, 2015 were accepted with the following changes: 

Section 3 of page 1, “Director Lattimer said he did not understand why the CPA would say these adjustments should not show on the equity section of the balance sheet.

Page 4, Garden Shed: Director Webber requested that the minutes reflect that anything stored in the garden shed is stored at the sole risk of the individual doing so.
With these changes, motion to accept was made by Director Tracy, seconded by Director Webber, and approved 11-0.

3. Financials:  Treasurer Tracy indicated that the Conservancy and all Councils except Duplex were operating in the black.  She said she felt the negative variance in Duplex was a matter of invoice timing and would correct as the year progressed.

Mr. Kohnle introduced CPA Mark Alliod who had been asked to attend the August meeting to clear up questions concerning year-end adjustments.  Mr. Alliod distributed copies of the audit of fiscal year 2014.  There was a quick review of the audit.  He pointed to a minor error that had carried forward from 2013.  It was decided that he and Director Lattimer would discuss and resolve so it would not be carried forward on the books again this year.
Mr. Alliod explained that any surplus or deficit for the Conservancy or any Council’s operating budget in any given year was accounted for by adjusting the contribution to the reserve fund in the next year.  (That explains Director Lattimer’s question from last month, asking why the contribution to Reserve for the Conservancy does not match the transfer from Conservancy Operating Budget on the Balance Sheet.)
It was agreed that a line item would be added to the Balance Sheet showing the amount of the surplus or deficit so it would be readily apparent.  Presently it is apparent only if one knows the amount of the surplus or deficit, the number of months over which the adjustment is spread, and therefore the resulting difference between the line on the balance sheet and the line on the operating statement.
4. Manager’s Report:  Mr. Kohnle stated that the court near the pool had begun.  It will take a week, weather pending.  The expenditure was approved last meeting for $8,775.00.  Announcement went out at the start of the work and another will go out at completion.
Mr. Kohnle said he was awaiting the quotes for raising the tennis court fences in the low sections to prevent fence jumpers and to fix the bottom of the fence at the pool court. 

The back ordered pool chairs have been cancelled.

Quotes for clearing the area along the pool bridge, Little Walden Pond and Walden Meadow and improving the dust bowl area at the corner of Pierce and Walden Meadow are forthcoming. 

The study to determine the condition of the pool equipment is underway.  Savol has responded. Mr. Kohnle will send request to others now.  He will be sure there is “an apples to apples” comparison of the review. 

Mr. Kohnle presented the next drafts of the 2016 budgets for the Conservancy and Council and asked to meet with each Council.  Spreadsheet containing capital spending per the Reserve Study was included. That needs further work.  Directors will set up those dates with Mr. Kohnle.
Inspection Reports and Work Orders were included in the Board packet.

The plaque to honor Mr. Towers arrived.  It was damaged.  It was returned.  Hopefully it will be here for the September meeting.  Board agreed we should have a small ceremony with Mrs. Towers present when it is placed in the MH.

The cost to replace the pool cover is $6,500.00.  Motion was made to approve the expenditure. Seconded.  Approved unanimously.  Color is to be blue.

Atty. Perlstein completed a review of the Communications Committee Operating Procedure and Privacy Policy.  Mr. Kohnle returned the review to Director DeBisschop.  Atty. Perlstein has not completed the review of The Welcome Committee’s data gathering form as submitted by Ruth Johnson.  Mr. Kohle will follow up.  Mr. Kohnle indicated he had recently dropped the Boundaries Description and Sketches at Atty. Perlstein’s office.

5. Owners Forum:  Resident Bonnie Farmer asked why the sign had not been put up at the pool, instructing people not to open the gate for those who do not know the code.  Mr. Kohnle admitted he had forgotten to take care of that.

6. Unfinished Business:  Director DeBisschop indicated that a number of the proposed changes to the Rules that came from the Notice and Comment meeting had been overlooked at the July meeting.  He presented Attachment 1.  Changes 6-8 were discussed.  Motion was made, seconded, and adopted unanimously to approve these changes.  The other changes had been approved at the last meeting.
The list of changes will be emailed to those on waldenwoodsctlegalnotices@gmail.com  The changes will be posted on the website.  The changes will mailed to those not on “legal notices” along with Notice of September Council Annual Meetings.

7. New Business:  Director DeBisschop very briefly described changes that will be quoted by Russo/Hydro Pro to fix the plumbing at pool to insure that water line blow out is completed properly.  Changes will also bring irrigation system up to code with a compliant back flow valve.  

Director Lattimer indicated that the Standards Committee had not met and therefore had not received the motion made by the Board at the July meeting, asking the committee to outline its policy and procedures.

Mr. Kohnle presented the board with a formal appeal of a Standards Committee decision entered by residents L. and H. Douglas of the Duplex Council.  There was discussion about whether the AAI request had been declined because of lack of information or because of the specific project.  Duplex Directors Tracy and Bernier agreed to work with all parties to resolve.  It was agreed that this was an opportunity to create a standard for patio pavers.  (Similar situation to the standard created for awnings.)
The email sent by Director Raupach to the Board concerning the Garden Committee, or lack thereof, was discussed.  There were wide differences of opinion on the matters cited.  Director Bernier will resolve with Director Raupach.
8. Committee Reports:  Attachments
9. Executive Session:  No Executive Session was called.

10. Adjournment:  meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:15 PM. Vote was unanimous.

Peter DeBisschop, Acting Secretary.
